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Holland Conservation Commission Holland, MA
Minutes of meeting held on August 21, 2001

Meeting opened at 7:05 P.M.

Minutes of meeting on 8/14/01 read and approved. Signed by Mary.

Present were Mary vandenBerg, James Wettlaufer, Helen Kreiger, Marguerite Choquette,
Daniel Wrona and Brad Noble. Absent was Howard Fife.

Brad reported that $20.00 was received from Henri Baillargeon for the legal ad. Given to
Town Treasurer on 8/21/01.

Mary and Brad reported on their site visitation to the John Scott lot. Mr. Scott Joined us
m our visitation. It is our opinion that Mr. Scott is not ready for us to sign off that all
conditions of the Order of Conditions has been met.

Mr. John Kokoski, 1 Vinton Road given a Request for Determination which will request
HCC approval to dig a shallow well on his property. He will return next week.

Procedure Sheet #01-0352, issued to Duane and Lisa Boudreau, 12 Craig Road, Map 21,
Lot A-7, to replace roof, windows and install sliding door. After noting that a Dumpster
must be on site and leaded windows taken away in accordance with state law, all
approved and signed by Mary.

An additional project was added to Procedure Sheet #00-0217, issued on 9/26/00. “and
fortifying embankment to prevent further erosion”, Wall to be pressure treated lumber
backed with loose stones. After review of drawing with owner, ail approved. Signed by

Mary.

Procedure Sheet #01-0351 issued to Richard Polveram, 7 Sunset Lane, Map R-11, Lot
B-04, to replace existing shed. Old shed to go to CT and disposed of in a legal manner.
French drain to be installed. After review of plot plan, all approved and signed by Mary.

Public hearing for Bill Pucci, 31 Massoconic Trail, to repair Septic System, Procedure
Sheet #01-0355, opened at 8:50 P.M. Mark Farrell of Green Hill Engineering presented
the plan that was included in the Request for Determination. The HCC requested that a
seitling area be placed next to the well that is going to be drilled. Hay bales are also to
be placed around the well site. A new drawing will be prepared and given to HCC. With
these added requirements, a negative determination will be prepated for our next
meeting. Hearing closed at 9:15 P.M.

Discussion centered around the timing of the “drawdown”. The Order of Conditions
requires it start sometime in September / October through December / J anuary depending
upon conditions. Jim to check with Union to determine when they will lower their lake
that feeds into Hamilton Reservoir. Thoughts are settling in on October Ist but no




decision has been made pending Jim’s report. According to Town By-laws,
non-permanent docks must be out of the water by 10/31/01.

Motion made to adjourn by Marguerite, seconded by Dan. All approved and meeting
closed at 9:35 P.M.
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